

June 11, 2009

Board of Advisors

Robert Boruch

University of Pennsylvania

Jonathan Crane

Coalition for Evidence-Based Policy

> David Ellwood Harvard University

> > Judith Gueron MDRC

Ron Haskins

Brookings Institution

Blair Hull Matlock Capital

Robert Hoyt Jennison Associates

David Kessler Former FDA Commissioner

> Jerry Lee Jerry Lee Foundation

> > Dan Levv

Harvard University

Diane Ravitch New York University

Howard Rolston Abt Associates Brookings Institution

Isabel Sawhill Brookings Institution

Martin Seligman University of Pennsylvania

Robert Solow Massachusetts Institute of

Technology
Nicholas Zill

President

Westat, Inc.

Jon Baron

jbaron@coalition4evidence.org (202) 683-8049

1725 I Street, NW, Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006 www.coalition4evidence.org

MEMORANDUM

TO: Board of Advisors of the Coalition for Evidence-Based Policy

FROM: Jon Baron

RE: Update on our work

As an important development in our work, Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Director Peter Orszag has written an excellent summary of the Obama Administration's commitment to evidence-based policy in his <u>blog</u> earlier this week. Among other things, he describes the Administration's two-tiered approach, funding (i) the expansion of program models meeting "Top Tier" evidence of effectiveness (models which the Coalition's <u>Top Tier Evidence initiative</u> has helped OMB identify); as well as (ii) models with supportive but not strong evidence, whose replication will include a rigorous evaluation to assess effectiveness.

Also, as you'll note, his essay links to the Coalition's new <u>website</u> (click on the word "smarter" in his second paragraph).

Peter Orszag's clear understanding of and commitment to evidence-based reform may represent a major development in evidence-based policy. As you know, OMB plays a central role in developing the President's budget and assessing federal program performance; thus his commitment holds the potential to greatly accelerate the pace of evidence-based reform across the federal government.

I hope this update is helpful. Please let me know if you have questions or need additional information. I'll continue to keep you posted on developments.